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WELCOME TO HOLY TRINITY! 

We are so glad you have chosen to worship with us and hope you will return. You will find 
more information about worshiping with us on the white laminated card found hanging on the 
back of the pew. We also invite you to complete the visitor card and place it in the offering plate 
or give it to an usher so that we may further welcome you. If you would like to communicate a 
prayer request or pastoral need, please let us know on the back of these cards.

TODAY: SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

In our Anglican cycle of prayer, we pray for the The Church of the Province of Uganda.

In our local cycle of prayer we pray for Out of the Garden Project. Out of the Garden currently 
provides (with the help of 400-600 volunteers/partners each month) 900 bags of food each 
weekend to 50 elementary, middle, and high school students and their families.

The flowers on the high altar are given to the glory of God and in memory of Stephen Perry 
Millikin by Sally Millikin.

The greens on the church high altar during the week are given by Adair Armfield to the glory of 
God and in loving memory of Edward M. Armfield and John M. Webb Crute III.

We pray for the souls of Lorraine Dodds, and Carolyn Earnhardt Walker, mother of Bill Oden and 
mother in law of Jan Oden.

We celebrate the wedding of Katie Cohen & Jordan Walker.

Nurseries and chapel are now open — Nurseries are now open for children, birth – 4 years. Room 
105 is for birth until children are toilet trained and Room 103 is for toilet trained children through 
4 years. The nurseries are open 8:45 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. on Sunday mornings. Families with young 
children are invited to worship in All Saints Chapel where children can move around and make 
noise. 

Chapel update — Our chapel renovations and updates are complete, and we are excited to be able 
to use this space again. One of the updates was to install a t-coil hearing loop. If you have hearing 
aides your audiologist can help determine accessibility. We have two stand alone units for anyone 
who would like extra amplification.
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Music — The recorder ensemble, Byrdsong, will perform a movement from Bach Cantata No. 
79, and an ensemble from Trinity Voices will join the recorders during the Prelude. During the 
Offertory, the Chancel Choir will sing the Heavens are Telling from Haydn’s masterwork The 
Creation (1797-1798). Soloists are Lyndsey Swann, Carter Timberlake and Wesley McCleary-Small. 
We begin a new series of Taizé pieces featuring soloists Emily Frye and Carter Timberlake, and the 
Postlude is an improvisation on the hymn tune Litton.

Contact Information Needed for Family Newsletter — Each Sunday afternoon during the 
program year, we send out a Family Newsletter, which highlights church activities for children, 
youth, and families. If you have children birth–high school, and you are not already on the 
newsletter distribution list, please email marjorie@holy-trinity com, so we can add you.

Attention walkers and supporters of the CROP Hunger Walk — Our annual walk this year will 
be on Sunday, October 14, beginning at the Greensboro Coliseum parking lot. As you know, this 
is a very worthy cause to raise money and interest in helping reduce hunger in the Greensboro 
area, and around the world. The Greater Greensboro CROP Hunger Walk is the fifth largest CROP 
Hunger Walk in the United States! You will have a chance to participate as a walker, donor, or both 
by signing up this Sunday at the covered walkway before and after Sunday services. T-shirts and 
donor info will be available at the sign-up table. You can also donate at any time by visiting the 
website www.crophungerwalk.org/greensboronc/, and clicking on the team name “Holy Trinity 
Episcopal Ch.” Mark your calendars and get out your walking shoes!

Stock Gift Information — Thank you for those who have expressed interest in making a gift of 
securities to Holy Trinity. Please share these instructions with your broker to help facilitate your gift 
and contact Annie Slaughter, annie@holy-trinity.com or 336-272-6197, with any questions.
Brokerage: Stifel Nicolaus 	 Acct Name: Holy Trinity Episcopal Church 
Acct No: 6253 - 4335 	 DTC Number: 0793 	
Stifel Contact: Karen Ingram, 336-478-3720	 karen.ingram@stifel.com
It is very important that you notify Holy Trinity of your stock gift in a timely manner. Please 
provide the following information to the church to ensure that your gift is credited properly.  
	 •	 Donor’s name 
	 •	 Stock information (number of shares, name of stock and symbol) 
	 •	 Originating brokerage firm
	 •	 Designation of gift (pledge fulfilment, capital campaign, etc.)

Fall Start-up Schedule — Sunday School for children and adults is scheduled to begin next 
Sunday, October 7, along with Children’s Chapel in Room 213 for children ages Pre-K – second 
grade. All Wednesday activities will resume Wednesday, October 10 including Children’s Choirs, 
Wednesday evening supper, and Kids of the Kingdom childcare.

2019 Lenten Devotion Booklet — Holy Trinity is creating its own Lenten Devotional booklet 
featuring devotions written by members and friends of the Holy Trinity community. We are looking 
for people interested in writing a devotion. Using readings from the Daily Office Year C in the 
Book of Common Prayer, devotion writers create a short reflection of 250-275 words focusing on 
one or more of the three scripture passages or a Psalm assigned for each day.  Devotions are due 
November 20. Sign up to write a devotion by contacting Rev. Mark Lile-King at mark@holy-trinity.
com or 336-272-6149 x272.

Given that we do not yet have the use of Haywood Duke or Roe Library, the following are 
being offered for adults starting next Sunday at 10:15am.:

Surveying the Landscape: Issues in Theology, Ethics and Culture:  Under the leadership of Dr. Dan 
Malotky, Greensboro College has begun a new degree program in Theology, Ethics and Culture. 
Join us this fall as Dr. Malotky provides an overview and surveys the contemporary landscape 
of issues, challenges and controversies such as immigration, climate change, and gun violence, 
through the triple lens of critical reflection on theology, ethics and culture. Led by Daniel Malotky, 
Dean of the School of Humanities at Greensboro College, Broome Hall

Eclipsing the Empire: Preeminent New Testament scholars Marcus Borg and John Dominic 
Crossan travel through Turkey as they trace the Apostle Paul’s footsteps throughout the Roman 
Empire. This 12-session DVD and web-based study explores fresh insights into Paul’s message of 
the Kingdom of God, its challenge to Roman imperial theology, and the apostle’s radical relevance 
for today. Led by the Rev. Sarah Carver and the Rev. Nathan Finnin, Smyth Library

EYC Youth Kick Off Event news — Tonight, September 30. Due to a delay in construction, we 
will not be able to use the Youth House today. But...we’ve found other great places to meet. Find out 
where your youth will be, make sure you register your child online at www.holytrinityeyc.com, and 
we’ll see you tonight. Times will remain the same, 5:30 p.m. to 7 p.m.

Senior High EYC (9th - 12th Grades): Group leader: BT Neale, contact: btneale@triad.rr.com.
Meet at Cuigno Forna Pizzeria - Revolution Mill. Bring $10 for Pizza Dinner, drop and pickup from 
the restaurant .

Junior High EYC (7th - 8th Grades): Group leader: Ben Thomas, contact: b3t4@mac.com.
Meet in Broome Hall. Drop off and pick up will be in the back parking lot of the church.

Tweens EYC (5th - 6th Grades): Group leader: Emily LaFrance, contact: emily.lafrance@gmail.com.
Meet at the Fisher House Cafe. The Fisher House is directly behind the church. Drop off and pick up 
will be in the back parking lot of the church.

COMING UP

Knit One, Pray Too — Monday, October 1, 2-4 p.m., Smyth Library. Our prayer and knitting/
crochet ministry meets the first Monday of the month from 2-4 p.m. A collaborative ministry of 
Holy Trinity and Healing Ground, Knit One, Pray Too makes prayer shawls and other items for those 
in our community who face difficulty in their lives. Materials are provided, and all levels of knitters/
crocheters are most welcome.

EYC: Paint Ball in memory of Keean McElroy — Join us at the Paintball Center Greensboro Park, 
6106 Burlington Rd, Sedalia, 27249, on Sunday, October 7 at 2 p.m. for paint ball in memory of 
Keean McElroy. Open to all EYC ages. Please sign up in advance at holytrinityeyc.com.

Flu Shot Clinic — On Sunday, October 14 from 8:30a.m.-2 p.m., Lake Jeannette Urgent Care will 
be providing flu shots for adults and children in Fisher Café. All insurances are accepted except for 
Medicaid. We will also be offering blood pressure and blood sugar checks. Please contact Maureen 
Flak at maureen@holy-trinity.com or 336-908-2123 for more information:
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Donate your jewelry to a worthy cause...Mary’s House Jewelry Sale — Baubles and Beads is the 
charity jewelry sale benefiting Mary’s House, an important faith based ministry providing support 
and training to homeless mothers in recovery and their children. Please clean out your jewelry 
boxes and donate any items you no longe wear that are still in good condition. All donations 
welcome...fine and costume, gold, silver, beads, vintage, estate or even “junk jewelry”. Items will be 
sold November 16-17 at Holy Trinity. Donations are tax deductible and can be left in the Mary’s 
House basket in the office. For more information or to volunteer, please contact Jacqueline Phillips 
at 336-275-0820.	

OUTREACH

Food collection for the month of September is for the Triad Health Project. Current needs 
include canned proteins such as tuna and chicken stew. Collection boxes are located in the narthex, 
receptionist lobby, and the elevator lobby. Healthy food items may be brought in bags to the church, 
but please do not bring empty bags, as they use up valuable space in the collection boxes. Food 
should be unopened, not expired, and not in glass containers. 114 lbs were collected for August- 
thank you!

The Need Box for September is designated for Out of the Garden.

Reading connections — Over 80,000 adults in Guilford County suffer from low literacy that 
prevents them from getting a job, a GED, becoming a US citizen or otherwise achieving their 
dreams and objectives. READING CONNECTIONS is working on meeting a goal of “50 tutors in 50 
days.” To learn how you can help, call 336-230-2223, email info@readingconnections.org or check 
out their website, readingconnections.org

Congregational Care Ministry: This ministry oversees visiting members of our Church family 
who may be in one of our hospitals. Because of confidentiality laws, we no longer have access 
to information telling us who is in the hospital. If you or a member of your family are admitted 
to one of the hospitals, we would like to be notified so we can visit and pray with you. Contact the 
Rev. Sarah Carver at 336-272-6149 ext 220 or sarah@holy-trinity.com. 

Prayers in the Park Ministry — Lunch preparers are needed each Sunday. If you are looking 
for an opportunity to help neighbors in need in downtown Greensboro, your participation is 
welcomed and most appreciated. To sign up, visit www.holy-trinity.com/serve/outside-the-parish. 
On that webpage, you’ll also seek a link to our Walmart and Amazon gift registries where you can 
purchase practical items to help - and they’ll be shipped right to the church! For questions or more 
information about Prayers in the Park, please contact Ken Keeton at keetonken00@gmail.com or 
Terri Cartner at cartnerterri@gmail.com. You can also follow us on Facebook at “Prayers in the Park.

Habitat for Humanity Volunteer Opportunities — There are some wonderful volunteer 
opportunities with our local Habitat for Humanity. If you would like to be involved in meaningful 
work in our community, please contact the Rev’d Nathan Finnin at nathan@holy-trinity.com.

SERVANT LEADERSHIP SCHOOL

Our fall classes began last week, but you are still welcome to register and join us! SL1: The Inward 
Journey of Faith, led by the Rev. Gregory Farrand, is offered this fall on Tuesdays from 6-8 p.m. 
or on Thursdays from 10 a.m.-Noon. You are invited to experience what Jesus described as a life 
of fullness and meaning. We will explore how the lenses and paradigms that we inherit from our 
culture and upbringing keep us stuck. A fresh, nuanced understanding of Christian spirituality 
helps us understand the paradigm shift that Jesus proclaimed: from a model of empire and 
domination to the Kingdom of God. Jesus’ ancient teachings along with the contemporary shift 
currently unfolding in science and cosmology, offer us a new paradigm that provides a map for 
our journey to a life lived fully and freely. We know that we can’t live into a paradigm shift with 
intellectual knowledge alone, so this course also comes with an extensive toolbox of practices. The 
practice-oriented path of Christian spirituality will help you blend the inward journey of personal 
transformation with the outward journey of service in the world.

To register for SL1 or to learn about other classes or workshops this fall, visit www.
servantleadergreensboro.com or call (336) 544-1225. 

PRAYERS

Amanda, Bruce Adkins, Steven Alday, Bennet, Emily Black, Bob, RuthAnne Brame, Randy Byrd, 
Mary Calhoun, Chaz, Mary Stanton Coltrane, Monnie Compton, Stephany Copeland, Lorraine 
Dodds, Colin Dunnigan, Jacqueline Dusenbury, Davilynn Furlow, Ellen, Chaz Erwin, Jackson 
Gillespie, Sue Harrison, David Haymond, Helena, Betsy Hicks, Muriel Inabnet, Dee Irwin, John, the 
James family, Ken Japp, Harold Johnson, Kath and Rick, John Kavanagh, Kay, Gene Kirch, Sherry 
Kirch, Lane, Alberto Lazo-Hulme, George Lile-Henley, Sally Marsh, Ruby Galen McCracken, Larry 
Merricks, Barbara and Bob Metz, Larry Miller, Gail Murphy, Bethany Myer, Harry Nanny, H Jer Nie, 
Fariba Reemes, Pat, Sharon, Sherry Pinedo, Arlene and Pinky Potter, Rosie Powell, Mae and Jim 
Rice, Melissa Robbins, Don Robinson, Ashely Riggs, Sattler family, Camille Smart, Luke Sorgius, Bill 
Sumner, Sona Thornburn, Joe Trovato, Suzanne Uzzell, Samuel Warren, David Weeks, Glenn Wilson.

Unless otherwise requested, names will remain on the Prayer List for two months. To add, delete 
or extend the time for a name, notify The Rev. Sarah Carver at sarah@holy-trinity.com.

Almighty God, we commend to your gracious care and keeping all the men and women of our 
armed forces at home and abroad, especially Blair Bloomquist, Brett Bloomquist, Patrick Riley 
Causey, Rachael Colon, Sarah Compton, Brown DuBose, Shelby Gakeler, Erin Graham, Richard 
Jarrell, Stephen Johnson, Frank Lucius, Dr. Tony Musarra, Charles Pierce, Judson Riordon, Noah 
Scribner, Sgt. Matthew Simms, Ryan Sparks, Lamar Stanley, and James Vinson. Defend them day by 
day with your heavenly grace; strengthen them in their trials and temptations; give them courage 
to face the perils which beset them; and grant them a sense of your abiding presence wherever they 
may be, through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.
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Sunday, October 7
First Sunday Name Tags 
Green Term Begins
8 a.m.		  Holy Eucharist — Chapel
8:30 a.m.	 Coffee Hour — Labyrinth
8:45 a.m.	 Nursery Care, Infants through Preschool — Parish House 
		  Infants and Toddlers (up to 2) Room 105; Preschool (ages 2-4) Rooms 103 and 104
8:45 a.m.	 Children’s Chapel — Parish House, Room 213
9 a.m.		  Holy Eucharist — Church
10:15 a.m.	 The Transformative Power of Gratefulness — Broome Hall
		  Surveying the Landscape: Issues in Theology, Ethics and Culture — Haywood Duke
		  Eclipsing the Empire — Roe Library
10:15 a.m.	 Children’s Sunday School Classes — Parish House, 3 year olds-Room 209; PreK and
		  K-Room 210; 1st and 2nd grade-Room 211; 3rd and 4th grade-Room 213
		  Youth Sunday School Class (5th – 12th grade) – Youth House
11:15 a.m.	 Holy Eucharist + Baptism — Church
2 p.m.		  EYC: Paint Ball in memory of Keean McElroy — Paintball Center
3 p.m.		  Wellspring Holy Eucharist Service
		  Blessing of the Animals — Labyrinth

		

CALENDAR

Sunday, September 30
8 a.m.		  Holy Eucharist — Chapel
8:30 a.m.	 Coffee Hour — Labyrinth
8:45 a.m.	 Nursery Care, Infants through Preschool — Parish House 
		  Infants and Toddlers (up to 2) Room 105; Preschool (ages 2-4) Rooms 103 and 104
9 a.m.		  Holy Eucharist — Church
11:15 a.m.	 Holy Eucharist — Church
5:30 p.m.	 EYC Kick Off event for youth ages 5th through 12th grade — Broome Hall

Monday, October 1
2 p.m.		  Knit One, Pray Too — Smyth Library
4 p.m.		  SLS: Waking Up White — Café
6 p.m.		  SLS: Writing from the Heart— Cafe
Tuesday, October 2
9:30 a.m.	 SLS: Prayerful Yoga — Upper Room
6 p.m.		  SL1 Inward Journey of Faith — Broome Hall
6 p.m.		  SL3 Deep Healing — Cafe

Wednesday, October 3
10 a.m.		  SLS: Mutual Awakening — Cafe
12 p.m.		  SLS: Contemplative Prayer — Upper Room
5:15 p.m.	 Taizé Choir Rehearsal — Church
5:30 p.m.	 Stillpoint: A Contemplative Eucharist — Chapel
7 p.m.		  Chancel Choir rehearsal — Broome Hall

Thursday, October 4
9 a.m.		  EfM — Lineweaver
10 a.m.		  SL1 Inward Journey of Faith — Broome Hall
10 a.m.		  SL3 Deep Healing — Cafe
5:15 p.m.	 Congregational Care Commission — Cafe
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September 30
Amy Dobbins
Lawson Oden
Drew Rendleman
Cynthia Schaub
Georgia Severa
John Tasker

October 1
Carol Clemmons
John Strandberg
Linda Chapman
Gene Trout
Ron Garber
Melody McDonald
Fran Hannah
Erin Strickland

October 2
Amy Klass
Mary Thacker
Harrison Froelich
Emily Lucas
Sara Jordan
Jude Aucoin
Georgette Beaumont
Jo Martin
Tim Healy

October 3
Liz James
Frank Cheney
Lillian Evans
Anne Dehnert
Will Parsons
William Brown
Asher Steele

October 4
Carolyn Duncan
Helen Houston
Joe Michel
Mary Carolyn Brown
Mary Beth Polczynski

October 5
Ruth Stickley
Lauren Aycock
Eva Robbins
Bryan Patraw
Anna Vannoy
Endy Alsup
Mark Mazza

October 6
John Black
Sue Catherine
Beth Mayer
Joseph McCarty

October 7
Preston Kelly
Frances McEachran
Nicole Krasowski
Martha Murphy
Jane Pullen

BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK
Watch over your beloved children, O Lord, as their days increase; bless and guide them wherever 

they may be. Strengthen them when they stand; comfort them when discouraged or sorrowful; raise 
them up if they fall; and in their hearts may your peace which passes understanding abide all the 

days of their lives; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen

Follow us on Facebook!


